

6. Speed Indicator and Street Lighting

Mick produced an advert for speed indicators. The Council are prepared to install 3 speed indicators on a trial basis. Mick to speak with Tony Morley.

Jan to obtain a quote for street lighting. Discussion took place regarding the most appropriate approach to installing street lights. This item to be discussed at the next meeting.

7. Jubilee Grant

Mick has applied for a grant from the Jubilee Fund. Liz Archer and a few other village ladies are going to arrange events in the village to celebrate the jubilee. Mick to give Jan the details once these are available.

8. Banking/Payments

The payments for the clerk's salary and the hire of the village hall were agreed. It was also agreed that Jan transfer £3,000 from the deposit account into the current account.

9. Notice Board

The quote for installing a new notice board, in the sum of £2,380 has been agreed. A plaque will be sourced on completion of the installation of the new notice board.

10. Any Other Business

Nick Brown asked what will happen to the old village hall area now the new hall has been completed and in use. Matt informed the meeting that a decision is yet to be made.

11. Date and Time of Next Meeting

Monday 9th May, 2022 at 7.30pm in the New Village Hall

Phillipa
9 - May/22

Marston Montgomery Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 11th April, 2022

Present: Mick Butler, Chair
Mathew Bates
Peter Collyer
Nick Brown
Rob Butler
Jan Lomax, Clerk

1. Apologies for Absence

Tony Morley
Liz Archer
Steve Bull

2. Declarations of Interest

None

3. Minutes of last Meeting 14th March 2022

The Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and approved as a true record of the meeting. They were proposed by Matt Bates and seconded by Mick Butler.

4. Matters Arising from 14th March 2022 Meeting

- *Playground* – It was agreed that the swings would be replaced depending on the quote. It was also agreed that, as this was going to be expensive, an item be placed in the newsletter asking villagers if they were in agreement. Mick Butler to obtain an up to date quote from Sutcliffes.
- *Defib* – The total cost of repair and relocation would be in the region of £1,000. Matt to obtain an up to date quote. Helen Foley suggested that a refresher training course on operating the defibrillator be held, this was agreed. It was also suggested that the pin code be placed on the front of the case.
- *Consolidated Stock* – Jan has sent a letter to the investment company requesting that the sum of £1,000, which was a bond that had not been cashed, be released to the Parish Council's bank account.
- *Community Grant* – the application forms were handed to Jan who will distribute to applicants for completion. Matt to amend the terms and conditions of applying for funds from the grant.
- *Insurance* – it was agreed to renew the existing insurance policy. This amounts to £435.20 for the year. Jan to contact the company to check if a discount could be applied if we took out a fixed term policy.

5. Planning

22/00355/FUL – Glamping pods – There were no objections to this planning application.